
ECI Regional Planning District 
Executive Committee Meeting 

May 21, 2013 
  

Present: Everett, Hess, Jones, Marshall, Olson, Burton, Root, Surber, Miller, and Stanley 
  
Others present: Budd, Bookout, Price, Pat Overall 
  
Following a roll call, it was determined a quorum was present. 
  
Minutes from November 13, 2012 were approved on a motion by Hess and second by Marshall. 
  
The Treasurer’s Report was presented by Hess; there was a deficit in April, spending 
$8,025.95 with no income. There was, however, approximately $10,000 received from the EPA 
grant in May, and we are about even for the month on income and expense. The assets and 
liabilities are in balance, beginning July 1 the per capita support will again be billed. Hess 
reported the City of Marion will not likely pay their 2012 per capita support, but will pay their 
2013 billing in September.  The Treasurer’s report was approved following a motion by 
Marshall, seconded by Stanley. 
  
Recommendation to the Executive Committee 
1.     Budd reported that ECIRPD has been housed with Energize-ECI since our inception, and 
there has been confusion about the status of ECIRPD, being a separate organization. Budd 
explained that we changed our name several months ago, and now we are proposing a change in 
location. ECIRPD has been paying $500 per month rent to Energize-ECI. We have the 
opportunity to move to the Innovation Connector for the same amount, which includes cleaning, 
a conference room and bookkeeping service. The move will save us a little bit of money. Hess 
asked who would staff ECIRPD, and Budd indicated that staffing would remain the same, with 
Price remaining the primary staff person, Bookout will continue to act as a consultant, and Budd 
will continue as President and CEO. The move was approved on a motion by Surber and a 
second from Hess.  The move will be effective June 1. 
2.     Budd explained he would be dedicating more time to ECIRPD in order to direct the move to 
become a certified Planning District under EDA. He is currently compensated at the rate of 
$1,000 per month, and is requesting that increase to $1,800 per month. The increase will be 
covered by grant work – Ball Brothers Foundation just awarded a grant in the amount of 
$17,500. If the funds are not available, the compensation will go back – Budd is in a position he 
can forego compensation. Approved on a motion by Hess, second by Marshall. The increase will 
be effective July 1. 
 
Overall explained the process of EDA planning grants (which we now receive) and designated 
planning districts allow a continuation of funding, if the dollars are available through EDA. 
Certification enhances the chances of continuation of funding.  
  



President’s Report: Budd reported we continue to work our EPA assessment grant, we are also 
positioning ourselves for another assessment grant as well as remediation funds. Bookout 
reported we have been very active with the ECIRPD assessment grant, and Bookout has been 
working with the Muncie-Delaware County-Yorktown assessment grant.  
  
Price reported the EDA Planning Grant is pending; we are still waiting to hear from FEMA on 
the Assistance to Firefighters Grant for Montpelier (Fairmount just received such a grant), 
working on applications for the Portland Community Foundation and the Blackford County 
Community Foundation. We just received the necessary information last week to request 
designation as a brownfield for the former James Dean High School in Fairmount so we can 
apply for a demolition grant from OCRA. Bookout reported a meeting with Dax Norton, OCRA 
Director, and they are interested in funding a planning grant for Daleville.  
  
Budd reported that EDA has a competitive planning grant opportunity to apply for up to 
$200,000 for communities that have lost significant manufacturing jobs; if you are successful 
with the first round, there are more funds available to implement the recommendations from the 
first grant. We are looking to build a coalition of several communities, and it has a short deadline 
of June 13.  
  
Price reported on the former Blackford Hospital – transitioning the building to low-to-moderate 
income senior housing. Hess stated this former “junk” building into a nice facility that will add 
to the neighborhood. 
 


